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REQUEST FOR CLARIFICATION  2 – QUESTIONS & ANSWERS
Question   

We have several experts who are working with our NGO on the base of freelance contracts. 

Do we have to subcontract them if they are not undertaking more than 10% of the work by value? And further: do we have to indicate their identity in this case?

Cedefop’s clarification 
Please refer to Article 4.2 of the Tendering Specifications, where it is stated that "The tenderer must indicate clearly, which parts of the work will be subcontracted, and the identity of all subcontractors undertaking more than 10% of the work by value. All subcontractors must provide the required evidence for the exclusion and selection criteria".

In addition, the tenderer must, in accordance with the rules, include in the offer adequate information on the key staff and other external staff to be involved in implementation of the project. It is important that the particular contribution of each expert in the work programme is explained and justified by the methodology. Further, the cost (if internals) or remuneration (if externals) of other staff contributing to implementation of the contract must be taken into account in the financial offer.
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